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 WORSHIP SCHEDULE 
 May 31st--ñWhy Prayò ï Catherine will be joined by Michael Gardner in the Pulpit for 9 a.m. Worship Service. The Annual 
Meeting will follow Worship at 9:30 a.m. in the Harvey Assembly Hall. (Church School Families will be reimbursed for child 
care expenses for attending Annual Meeting.) 
May 31st (at 4pm) --"The Ordination of Thomas Bozeman"--join us as we, along with our sister church in Kingston, 
ordain our student minister Tom Bozeman! The ordination is intergenerational and refreshments will be served after the 
service. 
June 7th -- "The Makings of a Ministerò,  In his last sermon here at FPC, Rev. Tom Bozeman will be joined by Catherine 
and members of the Joint Intern Committee as we reflect upon UU ministry for the 21st century. 
June 14th -- Flower Communion Sundayò - This Worship is a tradition that is uniquely Unitarian Universalist. It is our 
opportunity to recognize that our strength as a community of faith stems from our sharing with one another. Please 
remember to bring- a flower (or two) with you and join us for our special, last regular worship together before the 
Summer!   Our worship will also include a dedication of our new outdoor labyrinth. 
June 21st -- 1st Fishermanôs Service, 8:00a.m. out on the patio! ï Please join us for our first Fishermanôs Service!  
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Abundance does not happen automatically. 

It is created when we have the sense to choose 

community, to come together to celebrate and 

share our common store. Whether the scarce 

resource is money or love or power or words, the 

true law of life is that we generate more of 

whatever seems scarce by trusting its supply and 

passing it aroundé 

Abundance is a communal act, the joint 

creation of an incredibly complex ecology in 

which each part functions on behalf of the whole 

and, in return, is sustained by the whole. 

Community doesn't just create abundance ï 

community is abundance --Parker Palmer 

 
Dear Friend, 

As I prepared my eleventh Annual Report for you I realized that, in the 

section of my report that takes note of "highlights" of the year for me, one 

theme has been consistent--this is how I expressed this "highlight" in my 

2015 report: 

 
                                                                                 (Continued on page 2)                                                                        

 

 

 

 

COMING EVENTS 
MONDAY JUNE 1 

Bible Group 7:00-8:30p.m. 
TUESDAY JUNE 2 

Bell Choir 7:00-8:30p.m. 
WEDNESDAY JUNE 3 

Building & Grounds 9:00a.m. 
R.E. Retreat: 
Old Members - 6:00pm 
New Members - 6:30pm 
THURSDAY JUNE 4 

Alliance 10:00-2:00p.m. 
FRIDAY JUNE 5 

Committee on Ministry 5:00pm 
SATURDAY JUNE 6 
HAUL DAY! 

DIC Holy Family 9:00a.m. 
SGM 6:00pm 
SUNDAY JUNE 7 

Sr. Choir 9:30am 
Worship 10:30a.m. 
Buddhist Group 5:00-6:30p.m. 
MONDAY JUNE 8 

Welcome Cong. 7:00p.m. 
Finance Meeting 7:00p.m. 
Bible Group 7:00-8:30p.m 
TUESDAY JUNE 9 

Bell Choir 7:00-8:30p.m. 
WEDNESDAY JUNE 10 

Kindred Spirits 10:00-11:30a.m. 
Documentary Film Showing 7:30p.m. 
ñShining Night, A Portrait of Composer 
Morten Lauridsenò 
THURSDAY JUNE 11 

Alliance 10-2:00 p.m. 
Agenda Setting Meeting 7:00p.m. 
Communications 7:00p.m. 
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Ministerõs Message continued from page 1 . . . 
 

 
Continuing to work with talented and committed lay leaders. Ministry here at First Parish 

Church is a shared ministry. After eleven years, I continue to remain in awe of the dedication of so 

many of our lay leaders here at FPC.  

 

Special thanks to all of our committee chairs, lay leaders, religious education teachers and 

Governing Board members for all the good work you did for all of us this church year. At our 

January gathering for lay leaders at Cedar Hill, many of us expressed deep gratitude for the beloved 

community we all work at creating together. What a privilege it is for me to serve a community of 

faith where folks share time, treasure and talents with such enthusiasm and such great love. 

My spiritual friends, I continue to be struck by the love and commitment of so many of you! The 

"abundance" we experience here at FPC does not happen automatically--as one of my favorite 

theologians Parker Palmer says, our abundance is indeed a "communal act." 

 

Thank you so much for all you   Have a wonderful summer filled with many moments of rest and 

renewal--you've earned it!!  

 

 

 

                                                   Catherine   
           

 

 

 

 

 

  First Parish Church  
   Unitarian Universalist, Duxbury, Massachusetts  
   P.O. Box 1764, Duxbury, Massachusetts 02331 

   842 Tremont St. (Route 3A)    Telephone: 781-934-6532 
   Email: uuduxbury@verizon.net  Website: www.duxburyuu.org 
 

  A liberal religious community dedicated to nurturing individual spiritual 

  development, promoting understanding and working for social justice.  

 We welcome people of all races, backgrounds and sexual orientations. 

 
  Rev. Catherine Cullen, Minister   Alex Pevzner, Jr., Junior Choir Director 
  Sunsue Fleming, Director of Religious Education Jackie Smith-Miller, Director of Religious Education, Emerita             
  Dawn MacKechnie, Youth Advisor   Edwin Swanborn, Music Director 
  Lenore OôMalley, Church Administrator                      Elaine Stephansky, Bell Choir Director  
          Rev. Robert R. Walsh, Minister Emeritus        
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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION  NEWS   

 

Thank You 
Thank you for all for the wonderful dinner and service in my honor. I truly felt thanked and 

appreciated. I hope to spend a lot of time in my beautiful chair and cape. Thank you for your 

generous donations. A special thanks to the Religious Education Committee who worked so hard on 

both the events. Thank you to everyone who came with such kind words. My life is blessed having 

been a part of this beloved community.  Sunsue 
 

 

     Religious Education Sunday 
ñBalloon Sundayò 

 
Balloon Sunday was a wonderful celebration of our year together.  Thanks to everyone who participated in 

the service and congratulations to all who received recognition. 

 

A special THANKS  to all the 7th and 8th grade youth who helped blow up balloons. THANK YOU  to the 

members of our Hospitality Committee for providing such a great lunch. 

 
 

     Sunday, June 14 ï Infant & Child Dedication Service 
A dedication Ceremony will be held during the Worship Service on Sunday, June 14.  Sunsue and 

Catherine will co-officiate.  Parents, the church school and congregation will welcome the children and 

dedicate themselves to the important work of supporting parents in raising their child.  Please contact 

Sunsue or Catherine if you would like your child dedicated at this service.  

 

  

  

 
Our Labyrinth 

Plans are underway to dedicate our Labyrinth after church on Sunday June 14th. This has been a wonderful 

project so many have participated in. What a wonderful way to end the year together.  

 

 

 

Church School Registration 
Thanks to everyone who took the time to register his or her children for next year.  Those of you who have 

not registered, please mail in your registration forms as soon as possible.  Members of the Religious 

Education Committee will be calling to remind those who have not yet registered.  Remember it is 

important to register young people who will be attending the toddler area through the high school.  In 

August we will be making important decisions as to which classes to run and which classrooms to use for 

each age group, so it is very important we have an accurate account of church school members before the 

fall. 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http://www.thepolkadottedteacher.com/2012/07/summer-spotlight-series-i-teach.html&ei=89dlVf6PLYGrsAWm7oGYDA&bvm=bv.93990622,d.b2w&psig=AFQjCNEeP0wBG16k0aJQsM5IjjWLyZpyDg&ust=1432824149053951
http://www.google.com/url?q=http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Rock_(geology)&sa=U&ei=7d46U8TbOYPyrQfd5YC4CQ&ved=0CE4Q9QEwEA&sig2=kjqbuK8wzd0cD6PauLrjlQ&usg=AFQjCNGfU0gZJq13WUVMZ88aTClHn-ABFg
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Church School Curriculum 
Church school leaders ï Have you turned in your curriculum?  Please bring your curriculum and any other 

materials used during church school to the RE office ASAP.  Thanks! 

 

 

Toddler Care and Childcare 

Now that church school has ended, our RE space quickly turns into storage and sorting area for fair items. 

In the past, we have continued to offer toddler care through June, but due to safety reasons and fair needs, 

we will not be offering toddler care again until our program starts again in September. We encourage 

families with older children to stay in the service.  
 

 

Womenôs Summer Solstice  
Monday, June 22nd at 7:30p.m. in the Parlor 

 
 
 

MEMOIRS  
With our Annual Summer Fair approaching, we have decided that our next Memoirs will be in September.  

We will be discussing Gardening Memories.  Hope you can join us!  Leader:  Jackie Smith-Miller.  

 

 

 
June & July Birthdays 

Happy Birthday to All! 

 

 
June Birthdays      July Birthdays   

Sophie Worsh-Farnum Emily Wagner   Christian Sack         Sarah Lillys 

Cole Alexanderson  Roan Ryan   Emilia Wagner  Griffin Wagner 

Madelyn Quinn  James Conner   Samuel Clifford  Julia Conner 

Issac Ryan   Haley Nason-Stallings Sophie Bulman  Iris Pevzner 

Mae Nappellio  Anya Teehan   Austin Carver   Gianna Abagoli 

Kollin Holt   Katy Mullen   Cassie Burke   Gus Nappellio 

Haile Wagner   Ben Brandeis   Sam Brandeis   Lydia Chesley 

Maranda Sorrenti  Marin Lloyd                            Maya Zukawski 

Harper Weekly      
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Thank you from Head Start for the Box Project 
The Head Start coordinator wrote to thank us and to describe how the Box Project has helped 

families.   She wrote: 

To believe each family has strengths to move in a positive direction is the basis for our work at 

Head Start.  Your generosity and the trust that creates helps each family work toward this goal. 

This is how you helped four of our families. 

¶ Your gift of food, diapers and Stop and Shop gift cards (used to buy gas) have enabled one 

mother to complete a Medical Assistant program and to become employed.  

¶ A family who has faced many challenges and traumas this year, such as the loss of the 

motherôs mother and having to care for her ill father, are now ready to provide for their 

family independently. 

¶ Parents who struggled with substance abuse, but have been sober for a year, with your 

contributions were able to care for their family, found employment, and are learning to make 

good decisions for their family. 

¶ Due to your donations a mother, who has been in recovery for 5 years, could continue her 

work with addicts and care for her family.  She has spoken to our staff during training on 

judgement and respect and received a standing ovation. 

This is the goal of the Box Project: to assist families through a period of need toward 

independence.  Thanks goes to all who have participated in and supported this program. 

Carrie Meier and the Social Justice Committee   

 

 

UUA/UUSC Nepal Earthquake Relief Fundð*Special Collection June 14th 

After a disaster in the USA or abroad, UUA/UUSC asks UUs to act on our UU Principles and values 

and meet immediate relief needs for those at risk. UUSC implements the relief funds and assists in 

the long-term recovery and sustainability of communities. UUSC seeks out local Partner 

organizations that serve people who are marginalized, ignored and/or forgotten during the rebuilding 

plans for the blighted areas. UUSC then works with these Partners to assure that they receive needed 

resources to restore lives and livelihoods. 

In April 2015 UUA/UUSC established the Nepal Earthquake Relief Fund and assessed the 

humanitarian situation in Nepal. UUSC is supporting children and womenôs rights through new 

UUSC Partners, Chetana and Tewa.    

Chetana, a teacher-run group, focuses on LGBTI students, girls, and children who are discriminated 

against based on their caste. UUSC will help Tewa distribute aid kits (medicine, solar lamps, shelter 

supplies); set up temporary classrooms for 150 students with supplies; provide one midday meal. 

Tewa supports womenôs organizations in rural Nepal by promoting sustainable and social justice 

programs. With UUSCôs support, Tewa will provide pre- and postnatal care; distribute clothing, food 

and shelter from rain in three makeshift camps; initiate a campaign on health and hygiene awareness; 

distribute water purifiers, masks, and tents; support a local maternity hospital. 
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In addition to working with these two partners, UUSC will pursue additional recovery work while 

monitoring the situation and needs in Nepal. UUSC brings hope and justice.. Please contribute on 

June 14.  Visit: UUSC.org 

*Checks should be made out to FPC with Nepal on the memo line- we appreciate your 
generosity- Thank you, The Social Justice Committee 
 

Save the Date 
August 15: Join us!  

UU Urban Ministry RENEWAL HOUSE Picnic at Pinewood Lodge Campground 

in Plymouth (off Rt 44ïCarver Rd) on Saturday August 15 from 10ð5. Organized annually by 

Kingston UU with support from Duxbury UU, this is a fun-filled day getting to know Renewal 

House residents and their families. Come to picnic, swim, kayak, do crafts, and enjoy families who 

are overcoming domestic violence. Needed: your participation (families welcome!), food dishes 

(fruit/veggie salads, desserts), monetary contributions to Kingston UU  Please let Sally Delisa, 

Nancy Nowak, Carol Nappellio, Donna Savicki or a SJC member know of your interest. 

delisasally@yahoo.com, nowakdux@gmail.com, petercarol1966@gmail.com  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://uusc.org/
mailto:delisasally@yahoo.com
mailto:nowakdux@gmail.com
mailto:petercarol1966@gmail.com
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Ministerôs Office Hours:  
Catherineôs regular office hours are Mon., Wed., and Thur.  from 

11 a.m. to 3 p.m.  Tuesdays are her days off and Fridayôs are her 

sermon writing days. She may be contacted by cell at (781) 635-

5906. If you need to schedule an appointment during office hours 

or any time after office hours, please feel free to contact Catherine 

at TheRevCatherine@aol.com, at her cell number, or by leaving a 

message at the church. 

 

 
Church Office Hours 
The FPC church office is open Monday-Friday, 8:30 a.m. ï 1:30 

p.m.  We will be closing the office on July 2nd and will reopen 

on August 17th, 2015.  Our email address is 

uuduxbury@verizon.net. Have a Wonderful Summer Everyone!! 

 
 

 

 

 

CARING CONNECTION: 
There are many caring members of our church community who 

are willing to lend a hand to those having a difficult time! The 

Caring Connection can coordinate meals, transportation, 

babysitting or visits to shut-ins. For the month of JUNE, please 

contact KATH Y BRAY at 781-837-8832 or email at 

kbray8832@aol.com.   

FRIDAY JUNE 12 
FAIR SET-UP ALL DAY! 
SATURDAY JUNE 13 
SUMMER FAIR!! 
SUNDAY JUNE 14 
FLOWER COMMUNION SUNDAY 
LABYRINTH DEDICATION 

Sr. Choir 9:30a.m. 
Worship 10:30a.m. 
Buddhist Group 5:00-6:30p.m. 
MONDAY JUNE 15 

Bible Group 7:00p.m. 
TUESDAY JUNE 16 

Bell Choir 7:00-8:30p.m. 
THURSDAY JUNE 18 

Historical Committee 9:30a.m. 
Alliance 10-2:00 p.m. 
Governing Board 7:00p.m. 
FRIDAY JUNE 19 

BAY PLAYER PERFORMANCE 
SATURDAY JUNE 20 

BAY PLAYER PERFORMANCE 
SUNDAY JUNE 21 
1st FISHERMANôS SERVICE 
8:00am 

Buddhist Group 5-6:30 p.m. 
MONDAY JUNE 22 

Building Use Meeting 10:30a.m. 
Summer Solstice Ritual 7:30a.m. 
Bible Group 7:00p.m. 
PFLAG 7:30p.m. 
TUESDAY JUNE 23 

Bell Choir 7:00-8:30p.m. 
THURSDAY JUNE 25 

Alliance 10-2:00 p.m. 
Capital Projects 7:00p.m. 
SUNDAY MAY 31 
FRIDAY JUNE 26 

BAY PLAYER PERFORMANCE 
SATURDAY JUNE 27 

Community Table 9:00a.m. 
BAY PLAYER PERFORMANCE 
 
 

 

mailto:TheRevCatherine@aol.com
mailto:uuduxbury@verizon.net
mailto:kbray8832@aol.com
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Interning Grace 
ñThank Youò, by Intern Minister Tom Bozeman 

 

In this, my final newsletter column, I would like to thank you all for 

contributing so much to my internship.  Thank you for all the time that 

you contribute to this congregation. Whether you volunteer in the RE 

program, or sit on a (or a number of) committee(s), or are part of a 

small group ministry, or help out with church events or fundraisers, or 

help prepare for and/or attend Annual Meetings, or come to worship 

services on Sunday mornings, or participate in any number of the other 

wonderful things this congregation does that couldn't possibly fit in this 

column ï thank you! Your contributions of that most limited resource ï 

time ï are what enflesh this community. 

 

Thank you for all the talent that you contribute to this congregation. 

Your contributions are not limited to merely being present ï you also 

contribute of your talents in many ways. Whether offering your 

financial acumen or your wisdom about nonprofit management or your 

aesthetic sensibilities or your culinary skills or your way with words or 

your artistic brilliance or any number of other wonderful talents that 

couldn't possibly fit in this column ï thank you! Your contributions of 

those unique reflections of your souls' callings ï your talents ï are what 

give form and movement to this community. 

 

Thank you also for all the treasure that you contribute to this 

congregation. While your contributions of time and talent give this 

community body and motion, it is your treasure that puts power in that 

movement, that give it the ability to accomplish, to do in the world. The 

staff and resources marshaled with your generous financial 

contributions are what imbue this community with the motive force to 

make real our intentions. 

 

Your beautiful gifts to this community did not only enable me to be 

here. Your gifts also created such marvelous experiences of 

congregational life for me to dive into and from which to learn. As I 

move through the rest of my ministerial career, I will forever be grateful 

to have gotten to be a part of this beauty that you have created. 

 

Ordination of Tom Bozeman 
The First Congregational Parish of Kingston and the First Parish Church 

of Duxbury joyfully invite you to celebrate the Ordination of 

Tom Bozeman to the Unitarian Universalist ministry. It will be held in 

the Harvey Assembly Hall on Sunday, May 31 at 4pm. The service will 

be multigenerationally-accessible, but ï should you need it ï we can 

also reimburse you for childcare.  Simply speak with Rev. Catherine 

Cullen after the service on how to be reimbursed.  The service will be 

led by Matt Meyer and will feature Hilary Allen, Rev. Catherine 

Cullen, Rev. Ed Hardy, Rev. Dan King, Rev. Jim Robinson, Rev. 

Mykal Slack, and Rev. Christana Wille-McKnight.  The service will 

begin at 4pm. Clergy and seminarians are invited to arrive at 3:30 for 

optional robing and to process at the start of the service.  

 
ON-GOING CHURCH MEETINGS 
 
SUNDAYS - Family/Child Sunday (1st 

Sun. each month) 
Joys & Concerns (2nd Sun. each 
month) 
Announcement Sunday (1st & 3rd Sun. 
each month) 
Silent Joys & Concerns (4th Sun. each 
month) 
Membership 9:00am (3rd Sun. each 
month) 
Social Justice 9 a.m. (2rd Sun. each 
month 
Welcoming Congregation 9:30 a.m. 
(3rd  Sun. each month) 
Denominational Affairs 12:00 (3rd Sun.) 
Buddhist Meditation 5-6:30p.m. 
(weekly) 
 
MONDAYS ï Building Use 10:30 a.m. 

(4th Mon. each month) 
Finance Committee 7 p.m. (2nd Mon. 
each month) 
Bible Group every Monday 7:00pm 
Welcoming Congregation 7 p.m. (2nd 
Monday of each month) 
 
TUESDAYS - Hand Bells 7 p.m. 

Memoirs 7:00p.m. (2nd Tues. each 
month)  
 
WEDNESDAYS ï RE Committee  

7 p.m. (1st  Wed. of each month) 
Staff meeting 11:30 a.m. (weekly) 
Buildings & Grounds 9-11 a.m. (1st 
Wed. each month) 
 ñKindred Spiritsò 10-11:30 p.m.  (2nd 
Wed. each month)  
 
THURSDAYS - Book Group 9 a.m. 

Sewing Group 10 a.m. 
Worship Committee/Music 7:00 p.m. 
(1st Thurs.  each month) 
Agenda Setting 7-8 p.m. (2nd Thurs. 
each month) 
Governing Board 7 p.m. (3rd Thurs. 
each month) 
Capital Projects 7 p.m. 
Historical Committee 9:30a.m. 
(3rd Thurs. of each month) 
Communications (2nd Thurs. each 
month) 
 
FRIDAYS - Committee On Ministry  

5 p.m. (1st Fri. each month) 
 
SATURDAYS - Brockton Soup Kitchen 
9:15 a.m. (4th Sat. each month)  
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Worship Survey Completed; Results Being Analyzed 
The Worship and Music Committee would like to thank all the members and Friends of the Church 

for their tremendous cooperation in completing our recent survey of worship and music practices. 

We had 179 persons respond to the surveyðnearly twice as many as participated in our last survey 

more than five years ago. We have so much rich data and comments to review and reflect upon, a 

process we have begun and will continue into the fall. Thanks to one and all for your help and 

support. 

 
Included below are bar graphs showing how a sample of questions were answered. The entire results 

will be included when our new web site (currently under construction) is completed. Please take 

some time to review these results and feel free to comment to any members of our committee.  

 

Thanks again. 

Michael Gardner, On behalf of the Music and Worship Committee  
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